
Chairman Howard Hahn with the Pledge of Allegiance called the Regular Meeting of the Hamilton Township Board of Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m.

Members Present:   Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

Visitors Present:   Robert Kramer, Damon Batchelder 

(2020-120)___APPROVAL OF MINUTES
M. Craiglow made a motion approving the minutes of the Regular Meeting held Wednesday, May 27, 2020, as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  C. Hann seconded the move and the vote resulted.  						M/C

Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

FRANKLIN COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT
Regarding miscellaneous Franklin County Sheriff’s Department matters, deputy present at meeting informed the Board that they have had 26 calls for service, 16 accidents, 4 OVI’s, 5 domestics, 5 thefts, 7 suspicious vehicles, 7 disabled vehicles, 30 traffic stops and 1 overdose since the last meeting,  Discussion regarding some arrests in the Township and the overdose referrals to HOPE. 

(2020-121)___MOTION TO APPROVE UNIFORM REPLACEMENTS
Chief Shillingburg presented to the Board a list of uniform requests for replacement.  Trustees asked the Chief to keep track of the volume of uniforms being ordered by each person to insure no employee is abusing this benefit.  M. Craiglow made a motion to approve uniform replacement totaling $1,900.00 to Log Wear.  C. Hann seconded the move and the vote resulted. 		M/C

Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea 

HAMILTON TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT
Regarding miscellaneous Hamilton Township Fire Department matters, Chief Shillingburg informed the Board of the following: promotional exam (Captain) sign-up sheet has been posted, hoping to administer the exam sometime in July; fire training on the donated houses is underway.  Remaining two properties to be burned are 3160 and 3180 Toy Road, this will be completed next week; Wade Edwards worked with Lowes to donate 16 sheets of drywall and 16 sheets of OSV for the training fires; M-171 is repaired, total cost to the Township was $100.00, this was the deductible on the extended warranty; M-174 has been consuming massive amounts of oil, has been repaired now; M-173 – under body A/C condenser repaired; M-172 – injectors replaced and the Village of Obetz fireworks display is scheduled for July 4th.  

EMS COORDINATOR
EMS Coordinator Edwards has begun the health screenings for the Fire Department.  Blood testing underway. Community Paramedic Program is still active.  Mostly being used to pick up and deliver prescription at Kroger.  

HAMILTON TOWNSHIP ROAD MAINTENANCE 
Regarding miscellaneous Hamilton Township Road Maintenance matters, the Board was informed that AEP will move the pole that was installed in the storm sewer off Champion Avenue; F-250 calipers have been replaced and Randy Linton to begin the Phase 4 sidewalk program on June 15th.  Curb cuts at no cost.  Discussion was held regarding summer sports in the park with HYA representative.  Township has no problem with the park being used for sports if the government guidelines are followed for COVID-19.  


